

## District 21 General Service Business Meeting Minutes: April 22, 2025 - DRAFT

Call to Order: Christina A at 6:02pm

- Welcome Panel 74. In person 16, online 3 attendees
- No additions to the agenda
- Meeting minutes from 3.25.25 approved.
- Group History: Lincoln Thursday night Group presented by Michael P.
  - Future: May - John will present on Primordial Ooze Men's Roseville, June/Auburn Over 50. Christina will provide Area 06 Group History format.
- DCM Report (Christina)
  - Pre-conference Assembly – asked for comments from attendees. Positive response on virtual presentations. In person can ask for audio equipment for those with hearing impairment. Beautiful location. Great, well-organized food. Tom (Alt-DCM) provided a detailed report of his experience.
  - Post-conference Assembly May 17-18- Nevada City. All are all encouraged to go to hear Delegates report. No need for additional meeting Post conference.
  - Bridging the Gap – Sam C has made himself available for the position of District 21 Bridging the Gap Chair. The members confirmed Christina A's appointment of Sam C by acclimation. This term runs through Dec. 2025.
  - Group input on 12 Steps checklist – no group reports
  - District 21 Group inventory – target Oct-25
  - Propose Dec 9 or 16 for Monthly GSR meeting instead of December 23<sup>rd</sup>. Confirm November 25<sup>th</sup> for the District Elections and approve 2026 spending plan.
  - Monthly Service Study – WILL continue, we will read through the new Service Manual instead of a monthly Tradition/Concept. Christina encourages us to participate. 2<sup>nd</sup> Monday of the month 6-7p on Zoom.
- Reports:
  - Alt DCM (Tom) – handed out Pre-conference assembly report.
  - Recording Secretary (Laura) – Tom will take minutes in May
  - Zoom Coordinator (Vincent) and Webmaster (Shanti) – no report
  - Registrar (Theresa) – In person meeting schedules available. Give new GSRs, Alt GSRs and meeting changes to Theresa.
  - H&I (Marylyn) –5 women took meeting into jail. Need 4 alternates for future. Clearance needed to go into the jail but that is going faster and smoother.
  - PICPC (Tony): Talked about experience at Unity Day. Tony has package for Clergy and instructions for AA member on what to do. Stand-down event – will be on May 6-8. Service positions still available. Volunteers need to be cleared. 2<sup>nd</sup> Thursday of the month is the D21 PICPC zoom meeting
  - Treasurer's report (Sarah) – She will be out in Sept/Oct. Group contributions \$593. Latest monthly expenses \$566 including PRASSA expenses. She will prepare the 2026 Proposed Spending Plan in advance so GSRs/Groups can give input before voting in 11/2025.
- Adjourn 7:14 pm

Respectfully submitted, Laura Hamilton, District Secretary.